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Vocations: "God chose the foolish of the world to 
shame the wise, and God chose the weak of the world 
to shame the strong.ò God doesnôt call the qualified; 
He qualifies the called. Could He be calling you? 
Call Fr. Seamus Griesbach: 207-773-6471; 
email: seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org; 
Website: www.portlanddiocese/vocations; 

Facebook: VocationsME. 

Message from Monsignor Ren® Mathieu: 
(1) A concelebrated funeral Mass was celebrated for Father Claude  
Albert, a priest of the Diocese of Portland, at St. Martha Church in 
Kennebunk on January 25. My dear friend died on January 19 at age 79. 
May his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed through the mercy 
of God rest in peace. (2) National Catholic Schools Week is the annual 
celebration of Catholic education in the United States. This year, it is 

being observed January 29 through February 4 with the theme of ñCatholic Schools: 
Communities of Faith, Knowledge and Service.ò We are very much looking forward to 
Bishop Deeleyôs visit to Saint James School this Monday, January 30. (3) World Day 
of Consecrated Life: As we approach the annual celebration of consecrated life on 
February 2, I again recall how I have been personally enriched by such women and 
men: Ursuline sisters taught me in grammar school, Brothers of Christian Instruction 
in junior high, Assumptionist brothers & priests in high school & college, and Jesuit 
priests at university during my seminary years (I still remember the formidable Sister 
Monica who taught me New Testament Greek in the seminary; I struggled mightily 
with the subject matter and regularly sat in the back row, hiding behind a tall student, 
hoping she wouldnôt see and call on me)! My motherôs aunt was a Missionary Sister of 
Our Lady of Africa, my fatherôs aunt and sister were both Sisters of Charity of St. 
Hyacinthe (ñGrey Nunsò associated with St. Maryôs Hospital in Lewiston); my fatherôs 
cousin was a provincial of the Brothers of Christian Instruction. As a priest, I have 
served alongside Sisters of St. Joseph, Sisters of the Presentation of Mary, Sisters of 
Mercy, Holy Rosary Sisters, Good Shepherd Sisters, Dominican Sisters, and Capuchin, 
Vincentian & Holy Cross priests. I am sure I am forgetting some fine people, but you 
can see why I so much admire these women and men religious who have profoundly 
enriched my life. Here in Good Shepherd Parish, Father Dominic is a member of the 
Apostles of Jesus, and we welcome missionaries every summer who usually are mem-
bers of various religious communities. I marvel at how consecrated women and men 
have contributed and continue to contribute to church life in our community; there are 
many parishes in Maine these days who only rarely experience the ministry of even a 
single woman religious. We should all be grateful for the special vocation to conse-
crated life that enriches the Catholic Church in so many fruitful ways. (4) ñA Scout is 
Reverent.ò Our parish will welcome boy scouts to Mass next Sunday, February 5, at 
St. Philip Church. Interested units are invited to arrive for 8:30 in order to line up and 
join a procession as Scouts and Scouters for the Mass, beginning at 9:00 am. A recep-
tion will follow in the church hall. (5) Thank You of the Week: In each of our Good 
Shepherd churches, green ñClynkò bags are available for parishioners who wish to 
take them home, fill them with returnables and deliver them to a Hannaford Clynk 
location. A married couple in the parish gets the bags we need, places Good Shepherd 
stickers on them, brings them to the parish office for all of our four churches, and re-
plenishes the bags as needed. The money we receive benefits our youth ministry. Last 
year, this couple quietly helped us raise around $1,500 so our youth could attend the 
annual springtime Catholic youth convention in Portland. Thank you! Please consider 
donating your returnables to this good cause. 
 
JOKES PRIESTS CAN TELL, Vol. 7 - Msgr. Tonne: 
 

Chemistry Student: ñSir, what is the most important thing to remember in chemistry?ò 
 

Professor: ñDonôt lick the spoon.ò 

Apostolate of Prayer for Priests - Jan-Feb 2017 
29. Rev. John OôHara, Rev. Paul Coughlin 
30. Rev. Joseph Manship, Rev. William Modlin 
31. Msgr. Richard Sniezyk, Bishop Paul Baltakis OFM 
February 1. All Priests, living & deceasedÀ 
2.   Rev. Kyle Doustou, Rev. C. Lee Gilbertson 
3.   Rev. Stephen Concannon, Rev. James Nadeau 
4.   Rev. Antonio Amato, Rev. David Cote 
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Confessions on Saturdays (or by appointment): 
3:00 pm at Most Holy Trinity, St. Joseph and St. Margaret 

3:30 pm at St. Philip 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE includes the weekly 
bulletin, a page of upcoming events, links to 
St. James School, the Portland Diocese (with 
daily news updates), the USCCB, the Vatican & 
much more. There is also a link for WeShare, 
our parishôs secure, online giving system. 
Check it out and let us know what you think! 

Cemeteries of Good Shepherd Parish: 
St. Joseph / St. Mary 

Office hours are Mon-Fri, 8:30-Noon. 
Call Sandy at: 282-0747. 

The Presence Radio Network is 
106.7 FM in Greater Portland, 
www.thepresenceradio.org, on the 
app, or dial 605-475-8037 and listen 
on phones w/ unlimited minutes. 

 
 

- St. Blaise, Bishop & Martyr 
Bishop & Martyr ; Feast Day is Feb. 3 

http://www.thepresenceradio.org


Rev. Claude J. Albert (born 1937) * Gertrude Dechene (born 1919) 
Therese Bergeron Googins (born 1925) * Millie Madrick (born 1949) 
Sr. Jacqueline Bilodeau, SCIM (born 1923) * Beverly Gagne (born 1948) 
Gerard Daudier (born 1928) * Jacqueline Lemieux (born 1917) 
Paulette Beaudoin (born 1933) * Frederick Yexra (born 1942) 

Brother Francis Blouin, FIC   
May their souls and the souls of all the faithful 
departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. 

Saturday, January 28 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Msgr. Mathieu) 
                  Florence Fecteau / Richard Neault 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Robert Gaudreau) 
                  Roland Adjutant (8th Ann.) / Leo Gagnon 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  Muriel Hebert / Mr. & Mrs. Leo Patry 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Fr. Joseph Manship) 
                  Lucia Moore / Greg Bergeron (3rd Ann.) 
Sunday, January 29, Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (French Readings Only) (Fr. Seamus Griesbach) 
                  Mme. Eva Sp®nard Carrier / Theresa Tardif (8th Ann.) 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  John McGourthy (3rd Ann.) 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Robert Gaudreau) 
                  Jean Martel (7th Ann.) / Concisa, Wilfredo & Nono Garcia 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Msgr. Mathieu) 
                  For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Msgr. Murphy)   Vivien & James Sullivan 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Robert Gaudreau) 
                  Fernand and David Genest / Special Intentions 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Msgr. Mathieu) 
                  Mariette Soucy / Edward Jarry (5th Ann.) 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Monday, January 30 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Bob Thayer / Linda Tardif 
Tuesday, January 31 
   7:00 am Most Holy Trinity: Marie-Jeanne Putney (8th Ann.) 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Gaston Picard (Ann.) / 
                  Robert Lantagne (3rd Ann.) 

Wednesday, February 1 
   8:30 am St. James School: In honor of St. Jude / 
                  Sr. Marcelle Theriault 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: St. Anthony for favor received 
Thursday, February 2 
   8:00 am  St. Margaret: Mme. Eva Sp®nard Carrier / Carol Messer 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: Andr® (6th Ann.) & Jeannette Tardif 
Friday, February 3 
   7:00 am Most Holy Trinity: Sylvie Duclos / 
                  Mr. & Mrs. Conrad Picard 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Ronald Lynes (1st Ann.) / 
                  Memorial Book Names 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
Saturday, February 4 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Fr. Seamus Griesbach) 
                  Lorraine Labbe / Raymond Yoho 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Robert Gaudreau) 
                  Fernand Binette (5th Ann.) / Thomas Kane 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  Edmund Nadeau (1st Ann.) / Madlyn McPherson 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Msgr. Mathieu)   Linda Tardif 
Sunday, February 5, Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Msgr. Mathieu) 
                  Mariette Soucy / Candide Brochu 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  Michael Regan, Jr. / Paul C. Robillard 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Robert Gaudreau) 
               George Gobeil (6th Ann.) / Concisa, Wilfredo & Nono Garcia 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Fr. Joseph Manship)   George Bishop, Sr. 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Seamus Griesbach)   Edward Jarry 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Robert Gaudreau) 
                  David Kerry / Raymond Gendron (2nd Ann.) 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Msgr. Mathieu) 
                  Doris Dusseault / For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 

PARISH LITURGIES  

SUPPORT SEEDS OF HOPE NEIGHBORHOOD CENTER: 
Their Mission Statement reads, ñThe Seeds of Hope Neighborhood 
Center collaborates with our local communities to fight the causes of 
poverty, isolation and despair. It accomplishes this Mission by offering 
hospitality and support to all who pass through our doors, including free 
expanded continental breakfast/lunch, new and gently used clothing, 
job search support, and health and educational programming within a 
caring community.ò In support of their work with the less fortunate, 
Social Justice is sponsoring ñUNDIE SUNDAYò to supply new 
packages of plain cotton underwear (tee shirts, briefs, panties) 
and white socks in a variety of sizes for men and women. 
Though people may donate clothing to the Center, new 
underwear and socks are always needed. Boxes will be 

available at each church until Feb. 19 for your contributions. 
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We try to list the name of the priest who will cele-
brate every scheduled weekend Mass. However, 
this schedule may be changed without notice. 

The Sanctuary Lamp at Most Holy Trinity 
is burning this week: for Paul Buonomo 

Donations to food pantries at all our churches: 
This week: canned pasta / sauce 

Eucharistic Ministers to the Homebound 
The parish would first like to thank you for your response to such an 
important ministry. As you know, we regularly pray for the ministry 
you share with the people you bring Communion to. On the occasion 
that someone you are visiting dies, we would like to know so that we 
can continue to pray for them, as well as to make sure our visitation 

records are correct. Please email Deacon Kevin at 
kevin.jacques@portlanddiocese.org. 

Download New Free Parish App - Free! 
Good Shepherd Parish has launched our own free app 
for iPhone and Android smart phones. This allows us 
to better communicate with you throughout the week, 

and keep you updated with relevant parish news or updates. The app is 
very well designed and very intuitive. It is a great resource for parish-
ioners by providing daily Mass readings, Catholic news and prayers, 
convenient prayer and Confession reminders, our bulletins and more. 
We hope for our new app to be a tool for fostering stronger parish life 
at Good Shepherd Parish and better engaging the New Evangelization. 
Download the parish app now at myparishapp.com or search on your 
phoneôs App Store, and stay connected with us all week long. 

Saint Joseph Life Group for Men: Are you a man who desires to 
abstain from sexual addictive behavior and to present your life holy 
and pure before God? The Saint Joseph L.I.F.E. (Living in Freedom 
Everyday) Group is a fellowship for Catholic men who desire to be 
transformed into men of purity, chastity, and integrity. FMI please 

call 800-874-9768 or email saintjosephlife@gmail.com. 

Good Shepherd Parish welcomes: 
 

Weston Matthew Scott * Lyla James Trottier 
 

May all the baptized grow daily in the body of Christ. 

St. Louis Child Development Center is seeking volunteer naptime 
monitors: We need your love & compassion in working with children 
to help the Center out during naptime! A program of Catholic Charities, 
St. Louis is seeking volunteers to help in the classrooms from 12:00 pm 
to 2:00 pm as a person who aides with naptime responsibilities. We are 
currently seeking naptime monitors every day of the week in our 

toddler room and Wednesday through Friday in our infant room. FMI, 
please contact Todd Winship at twinship@ccmaine.org or 282-3790. 

mailto:kevin.jacques@portlanddiocese.org
mailto:twinship@ccmaine.org


SAINT  JAMES  CATHOLIC  SCHOOL  

25 Graham Street             Phone 207-282-4084 
Biddeford, ME 04005               FAX 207-286-3693 
E-mail GSPschools@portlanddiocese.org 
Website www.sjsbiddeford.org 

 

�6�W�����-�D�P�H�V���6�F�K�R�R�O���L�V��Service, Academics, Faith, & Excellence 
 

�6�W�����-�D�P�H�V���L�V���D���&�D�W�K�R�O�L�F�����S�D�U�R�F�K�L�D�O���V�F�K�R�R�O���F�R�P�P�L�W�W�H�G���W�R���I�R�V�W�H�U�L�Q�J 
�V�S�L�U�L�W�X�D�O�����L�Q�W�H�O�O�H�F�W�X�D�O�����V�R�F�L�D�O�����H�P�R�W�L�R�Q�D�O���	���S�K�\�V�L�F�D�O���J�U�R�Z�W�K���L�Q���D���6���$���)���(����
�D�Q�G���F�R�O�O�D�E�R�U�D�W�L�Y�H���H�Q�Y�L�U�R�Q�P�H�Q�W���Z�K�L�O�H���H�P�S�R�Z�H�U�L�Q�J���V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V���W�R���E�H���F�U�H��
�D�W�L�Y�H�����W�R���W�K�L�Q�N���F�U�L�W�L�F�D�O�O�\�����W�R���D�F�W���U�H�V�S�R�Q�V�L�E�O�\�����D�Q�G���W�R���V�H�U�Y�H���Z�L�W�K���L�Q�W�H�J�U�L�W�\�� 

 

G  S  P              F  S   O  T              J  29, 2017 

***************************************************** 

COME AND VISIT: Feb. 19-20! 
Visitors will have the opportunity to: attend & 
participate in classes, meet 1-on-1 with faculty 
& admissions representatives, attend Mass and 
participate in spiritual life on campus, tour our 
135-acre campus, eat in our dining room and enjoy 
student entertainment. Reserve your spot today! 
Please feel free to contact our Admissions office: 
603-456-2656; admissions@northeastcatholic.edu. 

 
Northeast Catholic College is one of only 20 U.S. 
colleges to be named to the Newman Guide to 
Choosing a Catholic College at: www.TheNewmanGuide.com. 
The college offers a Great Books education rooted in the Catholic 

intellectual and spiritual traditions. Our fidelity to the Magisterium of the 
Church is a source of joy for our students, their parents, and our entire 

collegiate community. We are joyfully Catholic! 
Please visit our website at www.NortheastCatholic.edu 

 

Northeast Catholic College 
511 Kearsarge Mountain Road 

Warner, NH  03278. 

FAMILY  FAITH  FORMATION  
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March 1 ï Ash Wednesday ï Beginning of Lent 

FMI regarding Youth Ministry events/programs, contact youth minister, 
Josh Houde, 282-4812 x117 or joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org. 

YOUTH MINISTRY Sunday Meetings ï 5:30 pm at MHT 
 

Jan. 29 ï Edge & YDisciple Night * Feb. 5 ï NO Session (Super Bowl) 
Feb. 11-12ï Parish Retreat for High School 

Feb. 12 ï Youth Mass for Junior High & High School (no mtg after) 

HIGH SCHOOL 
 

Feb. 4 (Sat): High School Sledding Social - The Belanger family will host 
a sledding social for high school youth at their house in Biddeford on 
Sat., Feb. 4. It begins at 3 pm and runs into the evening. Please bring 
appropriate winter clothing and a sled if you have one. There will also be 
indoor activities available, such as a pool table and board games. 

 

Feb. 11-12 (Sat-Sun): High School Men's & Women's Retreats - Our 
parish will host a simultaneous overnight retreat for high school men & 
women, featuring the YDisciple sessions about true Catholic manhood & 
womanhood (ñTrue Strengthò & ñTrue Beautyò). It will begin at 6 on Sat. 
evening & conclude with the 5:30 pm Youth Mass on Sun. (ending ~ 7 pm). 
The women will hold their retreat at St. Philip in Lyman & the men will 
hold theirs at Most Holy Trinity in Saco. Both groups will meet up Sunday 
afternoon for Adoration, Confession, and the Youth Mass. The cost is just 
$15, and youth from other parishes are welcome to join us (so feel free to 
invite your friends). Please mark your calendar and plan to join us! 

 

JUNIOR HIGH 
 

Mar. 4 (Sat): Catholic Middle School Rally - The diocese wants to offer 
the opportunity to junior high youth of a daylong middle school rally that 
will take place Sat., Mar. 4 in Augusta, from 9:30 am to 5:00 pm (including 
4 pm Mass)! The theme is "Build a Bridge: Love Your Neighbor!" & Mike 
Patin will be the keynote speaker. Parents are welcome to join their youth at 
this event. Registration includes lunch & is $30/youth (with a t-shirt), $20/
parent (without a t-shirt). More info to come, but mark your calendars now! 

YOUNG ADULTS/YOUNG FAMILIES 

February 2 (Thurs): Monthly Potluck for Young Couplesð 
Young married and engaged couples are invited to our monthly potluck 
Thursday, February 2, beginning at 5:30 pm. The evening will include a 
potluck dinner and a short discussion on marriage and family. Your chil-
dren are welcome to join you. This monthôs potluck will be hosted by Josh 
& Pam Houde at their home in Lyman. For directions or to RSVP, please 
contact Josh at 282-4812 (x117), or joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org. 

Please join us for great fellowship with other couples! 
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Please fill out the form below and help us create a database of 
alumni! You can email it to Helen.Fournier@portlanddiocese.org 

or mail to: St. James School, Alumni Database, 
25 Graham St, Biddeford, ME 04005. 
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